Kalasin University Announcement
No gift policy and favors while completing duties.
Fiscal year B.E. 2567 (2024)

Kalasin University is committed to upholding a strict policy against accepting gifts and
any form of gratification, both before and after the completion of duties. This stance reflects
our unwavering opposition to all forms of corruption and misconduct, while also strengthening
the organizational culture and values of honesty, morality, and ethics. There is no conflict of
interest in performing duties and preventing corruption, ensuring transparency and adherence
to the principles of good governance.

In accordance with Section 31 of the Kalasin University Act, B.E. 2558, the following
provisions are hereby announced:

1. AWl administrators and personnel of Kalasin University are prohibited from accepting
gifts or favors from individuals or entities associated with the university.

2. All administrators and personnel of Kalasin University are prohibited from offering gifts
or favors to individuals or entities associated with the university.

3. All administrators and personnel of Kalasin University are prohibited from accepting any
form of unlawful benefits.

4. Expressions of congratulations, best wishes, greetings, or condolences on traditional
occasions should be conveyed through greeting cards, books, condolence cards, or
social media, rather than through gifts.

5. Al administrators and personnel of Kalasin University have a responsibility to
thoroughly inform outsiders regarding the policy.

This announcement is to be acknowledged and adhered to by all parties involved.

Announced on December 26" 2023

(Assoc. Prof. Jirapun Huaisan)

President of Kalasin University




